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			MINUTES OF THE BOARD MEETING, 19 JAN 2023 AT PRADO HALCONES
 
Board Members Present:
 
Willem Falter                          -           President
John Graham                         -           President-Elect
Peter Marmot                         -           Past-President
Dr. Ian Kuah                           -           Secretary / Membership Chair
Sophie van’t Westeinde         -           Treasurer
Dr. Stephen Robinson            -           Sergeant-at-Arms
 
As the first order of business The Board approved the Minutes of the previous Board Meeting of 6 October 2022.
 
Board positions for the Presidential Year 2023-24 were confirmed as follows:
 
President                               -           John Graham
Past-President                       -           Willem Falter
Secretary                               -           Barbara Collins
Treasurer                               -           Sophie van’t Westeinde
Membership Chair                 -           Dr. Ian Kuah
Sergeant-at-Arms                  -           TBA
 
Sophie issued hard copies of the Club Profit & Loss Account to the Board.
 
In answer to a question about tax, IK clarified that as a non-profit association a Rotary Club should normally not have any dealings with the tax authorities unless a Spanish tax-payer under audit was found to have received a large sum of money from the Club.
 
The proposed donation of 6,000 EUR to Dental Mavericks was questioned. It was agreed that unless we set out to raise money for a specific cause it is not normal for us to pass such a large sum to a single charity. The exact amount of our donation to Dental Mavericks will be reviewed and agreed by the Club.
 
Willem and IK had met with our ex-founder-Member and lawyer David Eweis. He kindly agreed to help the Club sort out our registration with Marbella Town Hall and facilitate any future dealings wherever he can. He has already identified the correct people to help us with this and securing the venue for the Guitar Concert.
 
The Town Hall contact is Jose Antonio Moreno Duran. David asked Willem to liaise with him and set up a meeting.
 
Meanwhile, professional musician Pawel Rosak has offered his guitar lead Chapi Pineda and his backing band for the Guitar Concert. We need to establish the date and venue with Marbella as a priority asap as musicians are already taking bookings now for the summer.
 
Concerning our contribution to Rotary Foundation, Sophie said that this does not appear to have been made last year. IK had advised the Board at the time that we should contribute 250 EUR in each of two years rather than 500 EUR in just one year, a strategy aimed at showing that our Club contributes to Foundation on a regular basis. This is important as part of the box ticking process when we apply for a District Grant.
 
Willem raised the subject of inviting the District Governor to our Club Meeting when Nacho Dean is present. But when exactly that can happen is up in the air at present.
 
Willem asked about the portable flag boards. We need the artwork in order to have the new End Plastic Soup board created.
 
The Polo shirt issue was revisited. This stalled completely some time ago due to the pandemic and Martin Hall’s ill health. As the other issue is too many sizes to deal with it was suggested that Members who wish to have one simply supply their own basic Polo shirt to be embroidered.
 
Tamara Cabero, President of RC Estepona is in charge of Interact for District 2203. Lorraine will be leaving the Interact role as far as our Club is concerned.

The Board Meeting closed as the regular Club Meeting was about to commence.
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